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C161059 14 December 2022 

Tēnā koe

Thank you for your request of 4 November 2022 under the Official Information Act 1982 
(OIA) made to the Ministry of Justice (MoJ) for statistics on those that have been sentenced 
to time served. As part of your request more closely relates to the functions of the 
Department of Corrections – Ara Poutama Aotearoa, it was partially transferred to 
Corrections on 11 November 2022, in accordance with section 14 of the OIA. Your request 
has been considered under the OIA. 

You requested: 

I want to request statistics regarding offenders sentenced and receiving time served. I 
would like to know how many offenders have received such a sentence in the current 
financial year (July 1 2022 – now) as well as the number for each of the previous ten 
financial years. I would like this information broken down by financial year. 

Corrections does not determine whether a person is sentenced to prison or the length of 
their sentence. Corrections also does not determine whether someone is remanded in 
custody, or the length of time they are on remand. Corrections manages individuals at the 
direction of the courts and New Zealand Parole Board. 

The amount of time a person can spend in prison on remand is dependent on how long it 
takes for the judicial process to be completed by the courts. This is influenced by many 
factors, including the complexity of the case and the plea entered. Corrections does not 
manage court proceedings. The court system is overseen by the Ministry of Justice. Any 
further questions regarding this process are best directed to their agency. 

Although decisions to remand a person in custody are determined by the Courts,  
Corrections is continuing to work towards long term reductions in the remand population 
through the High Impact Innovation Programme (HIIP).  
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Please note that this response may be published on Corrections’ website. Typically, 
responses are published quarterly, or as otherwise determined. Your personal information 
including name and contact details will be removed for publication. 
 
I trust the information provided is of assistance. I encourage you to raise any concerns 
about this response with Corrections. Alternatively, you are advised of your right to also 
raise any concerns with the Office of the Ombudsman. Contact details are: Office of the 
Ombudsman, PO Box 10152, Wellington 6143. 
 
 
Ngā mihi  
 
 
Leigh Marsh 
National Commissioner 




